
Athens, 10.02.2017 

Minutes of the 11th Mhpss Sub-Working Group at Babel Day Centre 

 

Chaired by Nikos Gkionakis, Scientific Associate of Babel Day Centre 

Participants: Society of Social Psychiatry and Mental Health, IRC, Solidarity Now, UNICEF, MSF 

France, Faros, Hellenic Red Cross, IFRC, ARSIS, Babel Day Centre.  

Agenda:  

 MHPSS 4Ws mapping updating 

 Final discussion on the advocacy letter  

 Update on the implementation of the new program "Integrated emergency health intervention for 

the refugee crisis" of Hellenic Centre of Disease Control and Prevention (KEELPNO)  

 Update of the Assessment Sub-Working Group  

 Update of the Staff Care Sub-Working Group 

 

Updates 

Need to update the MHPSS 

4Ws Mapping 

 Updating the MHPSS 4Ws Mapping is crucial since many 

changes have been made.  

Final discussion on the 

advocacy letter  

 

 Small changes need to be made in the advocacy letter. The 

letter needs to be shared with the advocacy departments of 

some organizations in order to be approved. 

Update on the implementation 

of the new program 

"Integrated emergency health 

intervention for the refugee 

crisis" of Hellenic Centre of 

Disease Control and 

Prevention (KEELPNO) 

 According to the website of KEELPNO 176 professionals 

were trained in Athens on 6th and 7th February. Still there 

isn’t any formal information on where exactly those people 

will be placed. 

 All the actors present in the meeting agreed that it is of great 

importance a representative of KEELPNO to participate in 

the MHPSS Sub-WG. Therefore, Babel Day Centre is to 

send an invitation to KEELPNO. 

Update of the Assessment  In the last two meetings, it was discussed the tool that will 



Sub-Working Group be used for the assessment 

 The next Assessment Sub-WG will take place on 15th 

February at 15:00 at Babel Day Centre. 

Update of the Staff Care Sub-

Working Group 

 The next Staff Care Sub-WG will take place on 24th 

February at 11:00 at Babel Day Centre. 

Other issues  UNICEF informed the members of the Sub-WG that a rapid 

assessment will take place to be discovered the gabs in the 

provision of the mental health services. All the actors 

agreed to cooperate. More information will be shared in the 

next MHPSS Sub-WG. 

Agenda for next WG 

 

 4Ws updating 

 Final discussion on the advocacy letter 

 Discussion on the creation of a specific referral pathway for 

MHPSS services 

 Discussion on the implementation of the Cash Program 

 AOB 

 

The next meeting is going to take place on the 24th of February at 09:30 -11:00 at Babel Day Centre 

(72 I.Drosopoulou St.). 

The next Staff Care Sub-WG will take place on the 24th of February at 11:00-12:30 at Babel Day 

Centre. 

 


